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From the Chair ï Éloi DeGrâce (Archdiocese of Edmonton Archives) 

 

Last summer, CAG Executive Committee asked your assistance to 

participate in a survey. The results of the survey were intended to help 

the Executive in future planning and provide a basis for discussion at 

the Annual Conference. Since many of you were not able to attend the 

conference, I would like to share with you the highlights of the survey. 

 

The survey was sent to 65 institutions and 52 completed the 

questionnaire. The results show that twenty-one religious communities 

have their archives in a long-term facility and twelve do not have their 

archives in a permanent location. Thirteen diocesan archives are in a permanent location and 

three will move to a new facility in a year or so. Most religious communities keep their records 

in special room built for archives in their motherhouse. It is interesting to note that some 

religious communities have agreements with institutions like the Provincial Archives of Alberta, 

St. Paul University in Ottawa, Centre de Patrimoine (St. Boniface) or diocesan archives. 

 

The survey shows that, when the records are not in a permanent location, the archivists sense a 

feeling of urgency in finding a new home for them. To the question ñHow much longer will you 

be able to keep your archives in its current location?ò many replied: ñHouse scheduled to close in 

2012ò, ñFor not too many yearsò, ñUntil we sell the Mother Houseò, ñProbably several yearsò or 

ñProbably a few more yearsò. Several institutions that will be closing or moving soon have only 

a tentative plan or no plan at all to find a permanent location for their archives.   

 

Over sixty percent of all institutions that completed the survey have staff with formal training.  

In the coming years, the percentage will probably increase.  

 

After compiling the survey results I spoke with CAG archivists at our Annual Conference. Since 

colleagues working in the United Church archives across Canada met with us in Surrey, my 

discussion with them showed that they have similar problems to ensure the long-term 

conservation of their archives. When I reflect on the information collected, I come to the 

conclusion that we need to initiate a discussion at the ñnationalò level to develop a long-term 

strategy for the conservation of the Catholic Church archives in Canada.   

 

Right now, each institution has to find a solution to its archives dilemma. Each has to work with 

creative ways to ensure that its records will be kept even after the institution no longer exists. It 

is an enormous challenge, especially for small institutions with a very rich archival heritage. 
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Generations of Canadians could benefit from a new approach to find a solution to the present 

archives conservation problem. Archives of religious institutions are a component of our 

common heritage and we should try to find and innovative answer to our problem before it is too 

late.  

 

Who will take the initiative to invite stakeholders to meet and talk?  The CCCB?  CAG? 
 

Groups surveyed Survey 
Completed 

In A Permanent 
Location? 

Formal Training 
for Staff 

    

Religious 
Communities  

Å 33 / 42 = 79 % Å Yes: 21   No: 12 Å Yes: 20    No: 13 

Diocesan Å 16 / 18 = 89 % Å Yes: 13   No: 3 Å Yes: 11    No: 5 

Other organizations Å 3 / 5 = 60 % Å Yes: 3     No: 0 Å Yes: 1      No: 1 

    

TOTAL 

Å 52 / 65 ï 80 % Å Yes: 37   No: 15 Å Yes: 32    No: 19 

 

From the Editor ï Veronica Stienburg (Sisters of Providence of St. Vincent de Paul Archives) 

 

In a time when the Archival community is increasingly 

worried about how difficult it is for new archivists to find 

work and for students to get archival work experience CAG 

has taken it upon itself to aid in this dilemma by offering a 

student membership at a discounted price and by offering a 

student internship. The student internship is intended to help 

a student gain valuable work experience while also helping a 

member institution preserve its records. These measures seem 

to be having an impact as 2012 has brought CAG its first 

student member and a CAG member institution has been 

awarded the first CAG internship. When the future of many religious archives is uncertain, 

involving students in CAG is an excellent way to ensure that religious archives continue to be 

valued, preserved and advocated for by the next generation of archivists.  

 

If you think CAG is a valuable organization please think about getting involved. Two volunteer 

opportunities are coming available in the next few months. A nomination form for the CAG 

Secretary position is included with this newsletter. Please consider letting your name stand for 

this position. The Outreach Committee is also looking for another member in September to work 

with me, your newsletter editor, to help the Executive stay in touch with our members.  

 

In this issue of Archival Connections I am pleased to include an article from a researcher who 

has used the archives of one of CAGôs member institutions. It is encouraging to hear how our 

archives are appreciated and valued by researchers.  
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Rescuing Photographs - François Nadeau (Sisters of Charity of Montreal ñGrey Nunsò 

Archives) 

 

 
 

The Grey Nuns of Montreal ran two Indian Residential Schools in Saskatchewan, the École 

Notre-Dame du Sacr® Coeur in Beauval (Lac Laplonge) and the QuôAppelle Industrial School in 

Lebret. In preparation for the Truth and Reconciliation Commissionôs Saskatchewan National 

Event in June 2012, we have been compiling photographs to present in the eventôs Learning 

Tent.  

 

Whenever we start sifting through photographs inevitably some appear that are highly damaged 

or faded decades or even a century after they were printed. Much manipulation is needed with an 

image editing program to ñrescueò the photograph from oblivion. Although there is little 

information about these two images, they offer a fascinating glimpse of the First Nations and 

their life in the QuôAppelle Valley at the end of the 19
th
 century. 
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A New Heritage Room ï Sr. Monica Plante, SCIC (Sisters of Charity of the Immaculate 

Conception) 

 

 
Sisters of Charity of the Immaculate Conceptionôs New Heritage Room 

 

It was just a year ago, February 2011, that an article was in the Newsletter about our Heritage 

Rooms being moved from Mount Carmel Convent as this building was to be demolished in early 

spring. The artifacts were carefully packed away for storage. 

 

Another Heritage Room at our 137 year old Motherhouse was still intact until the decision to 

close this building became evident in the fall of 2011. Cracking walls and leaking pipes hastened 

the process and this Heritage Room was quickly dismantled and the artifacts packed away. 

 

Then from the former site of Mount Carmel arose our new building ñSt. Vincent Residenceò. It 

was finished and ready to receive the Sisters from the Motherhouse by late November 2011. 

Space in this new residence was provided for a Heritage Room. The artifacts were removed from 

their storage boxes and ready to be displayed in the beautiful cupboards which were saved from 

Mount Carmel and installed in the new building. The rest of the cupboards were installed in the 

dining area to display the many special dishes. We also have a Library/Archives room on the 

third floor where many other artifacts and awards are displayed. Assistance was gratefully 

provided by the NB Museum Outreach Staff. 
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In our existence as a Community across Canada and Peru since 1854, we did collect a lot of 

treasures, awards and precious items. As a result another heritage site was set up at our Ruth 

Ross Nursing Home which is connected by a pedway to the new residence. 

 

In the process of demolishing Mount Carmel, our Motherhouse and chapel many items were 

donated to the following: 

¶ the eight large stained-glass windows can now be seen at St. Michaelôs Basilica Chapel in 

Miramichi, NB 

 

¶ an altar, organ, church items, vestments, etc. were sent to St. Annôs Parish in Kingsclear, 

NB as their 138 year old church burned in January 

 

¶ other parishes and community organizations and Habitat for Humanity also received 

many items. 

 

Our 137 year old Motherhouse will be demolished this coming March 2012. We wait in 

anticipation to see what will arise from this site!  

 

It has been a very busy but interesting 

time to be involved in our archives and 

heritage rooms as we continue to 

conserve and tell our story here in 

Saint John, New Brunswick. I feel that 

Iôve become an expert at setting up, 

dismantling, and setting up Heritage 

sites. Anyone need any help? The rest 

of my time is spent in our Archives 

Office at our Administration Building 

at Conway Place, Rothesay, NB, just 

outside of Saint John, NB. 

 
 

New Outreach Committee Member Needed ï Jo-Anne Allison (Outreach Committee) 

 

In September 2012 Jo-Anne Allison will finish her second term on the 

Outreach Committee. Itôs time for someone else to join Veronica 

Stienburg our Newsletter editor, on this Committee. Originally Outreach 

was set up to aid the Executive in communicating with the membership 

and at the moment Outreach produces the Newsletter and maintains the 

web site (www.catholicarchivist.ca). Perhaps youôd like to improve how 

we keep in touch with each other? If so, please give some thought to 

joining Veronica on this committee. If you have questions about the web 

site please contact Jo-Anne at archives@pgdiocese.bc.ca and if youôd like to have your name 

considered, please contact Eloi DeGrace at eloi.deg@shaw.ca. A candidate will be selected at 

CAG 2012 in Montreal. 

St. Vincent Residence 

http://www.catholicarchivist.ca/
mailto:archives@pgdiocese.bc.ca
mailto:eloi.deg@shaw.ca
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Secretaryôs Report  - Diane Lamoureux (CAG Secretary) 

 

Report on Membership for 2012 

The memberships received so far for 2012 break down as follows: 

¶ Individual Memberships ï 33 

¶ Student Memberships ï 1 

¶ Institutional Memberships ï 27 with 56 members 

So far, total membership is 90 

 

We have a few new members:  

¶ Kait Greer , at the University of Toronto is our first student member  

¶ Liz Wilson-Zorzetto of the Diocese of St. Catharines 

¶ Bruce Henry is now the Archivist for the Jesuits 

 

We welcome them to CAG and look forward to meeting them.  

  

CAG Directory for 2012 

We are still receiving membership renewals and once I have heard from all the organizations that 

have not yet renewed, I will be sending the new CAG Directory to the members by e-mail and it 

will be posted to the website. If someone wishes to receive a hard copy, please contact me 

directly. 

 

Election for Secretary 

This year marks the end of my first term as CAG Secretary. A Nomination form is being 

included with the CAG Newsletter. Please ensure than any nominees are willing and able to 

serve before nominating them. Since the election is for Secretary, nominations should be sent, 

either by mail or e-mail to Eloi DeGrâce, CAG Chair. 

 

CAG 2012 Liturgical Volunteer Neededï Veronica Stienburg (CAG Planning Committee) 

 

 

The 2012 CAG Conference Planning Committee is looking for 

a volunteer to plan and coordinate the morning liturgies for the  

Conference in Montreal, September 24-27, 2012 

 

If you can help, please contact  

Veronica Stienburg 

archives@providence.ca 

613-544-4525 x 147 

 

THANK YOU!!!  
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2012 CAG Conference ï Veronica Stienburg (CAG Planning Committee) 

 

 

 

 

Virtues and Veritas: Towards Enlightened Archival Stewardship 

2012 Catholic Archivist Group Conference 

September 24-27, 2012 

Villa Saint-Martin in Montreal, Quebec 

Montreal, Canadaôs second largest city with a rich Catholic history, is the site of the 2012 CAG 

Conference from September 24 to September 27.  

  

Ville-Marie (later known as Montreal) was established as a Roman Catholic mission and a 

colony of France on 17 May 1642. The Sulpician Order arrived in New France in 1657 and was 

instrumental in the development and growth of Montreal. The city remained a French colony 

until 1760 when it passed to the British with the end of the Seven Years War. Montreal was 

incorporated as a city in 1832. 

 

The conference will be held at Villa Saint-Martin, a Jesuit retreat centre in Montreal. The 

beautiful grounds are perfect for quiet reflection. We encourage you to join us for excellent 

sessions and exciting field trips! Throughout the conference you will have the chance to network 

with other archivists, experience dynamic speakers, and encounter some of Montrealôs historic 

sites while having a great time.  

 

WE HOPE TO SEE YOU IN MONTREAL!  
 

 

Sightseeing in Montreal ï Michelle Anitra Pariag (Loretto Abbey Archives) 
 

Are you interested in extending your stay in Montreal  

for an extra day or two of sightseeing?  

If we can get a group together, we may be able to plan some additional 

excursions that would be of interest to CAG members.  Send me an 

email to indicate your interest!  

 

Michelle Anitra Pariag 

Assistant Archivist, Canadian Province 

Institute of the Blessed Virgin Mary 

canprov.archives@bellnet.ca 

 

mailto:canprov.archives@bellnet.ca
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Unique Sculptures ï Sr. Patricia Brochu, p.m. (Sisters of the Presentation of Mary Archives) 

 

In the years of 1992 to 1994 our Community here in Prince Albert was given two sculptures by 

Euclid Gareau, a teacher and well-known sculptor from the little French town of Bellevue where 

our Sisters have taught school since the year 1953. Along with the two pieces, carved in 

butternut wood, were attached ñReflections or Meditationsò pertaining to the symbolism of the 

different featureséi.e. texture, chiseled-out areas, etcé 

 

Following is the significance the sculptor assigned to some of the characteristics of his work in 

these two pieces: 

 

The Christ  figure (slightly smaller than Mary) is in three 

parts, representing the Trinity.  

- The space between these parts would invite us to 

penetrate into the unattainable.  

- The crown of thornséJesus sacrificed his life out of 

love for humanity. 

- The more realistic traits (to our left) symbolize the 

concrete, the physical body of Christ whereas to the 

right, which is more fluidéstylizedéwe are reminded 

that He was ñimmaterialò and ñnot limited by physical 

formòéhaving both a human and divine nature. 

- Facing the sculpture (to our right) Jesus has a serene, 

serious and benevolent look that seems to be searching 

someone, while seen from the left (our right) one 

perceives a gentle and inviting glance.  

 

The Mary  figureéhead slightly inclinedégesture of 

humility. 

- A woman filled with kindness, emotion, human 

instinct and aspirationsé human like all mothers. 

- She holds her hand out to the Precious One she 

conceived, fed and protected and that she allowed to 

develop little by little so that he could realize his mission 

on earth. 

- The stylized part (to our right)ésofteréseems to 

evade us, inviting us to perceive other dimensions that 

transcend our human comprehensionéall that speaks of 

peace with our Creator. 

- In Maryôs hair the opening suggests a flameéthe 

light of the Holy Spirit that penetrates her heart, 

transforming her body and soul into lightébeyond this 

world onto eternity. 

 
Authorization to publish the above was been obtained from Mr. Euclid Gareau, January 31, 2012. 
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Safe and Sound: The Move of a 6,000 Pound Safe ï M.C. Havey (Sisters of Service 

Archives) 

 

Three times lucky! Not only have the Sisters of 

Service Archives been moved successfully on 

three occasions but so has the communityôs 

historic and largest artifact ï a 6,000-pound 

85-year-old safe. 

 

When purchased in the 1920s for the office of 

Fr. George Daly, the communityôs co-founder 

and long-time director, the six-foot safe was 

lifted into his second-floor office located in the 

Motherhouse. Prior to the completion of the 

new SOS Motherhouse in 1969, the safe was 

lowered from the second floor and then 

transported to a new basement office before 

the walls were constructed. For the next 42 

years, the green safe with ñSisters of Serviceò written in gold lettering over the doors, dominated 

the office, which was later converted into the archives.  As part of the archives, the safe held the 

corporation records as well as precious heritage items. 

 

When the SOS Motherhouse was purchased by 

the Sisters of St. Joseph (CSJ) under the 

sponsorship agreement between the two 

communities, the clearing of the house began. 

The moving company for the archives arranged 

that a specialist in moving heavy machinery 

tackle the task of moving the historic safe. On 

December 7 2011, moving day, the safe was 

wheeled out of the archives to an outside ramp, 

where it was pulled onto the street by a small 

forklift. Wrapped in plastic, the safe was placed 

onto a flatbed truck.  

 

At the new SOS 

archives, located 

in the new CSJ administration office, the forklift took the safe off 

the truck and drove it to the front door. For part of the next two 

hours, Linda Wicks, other CSJ staff members and I gathered to 

watch the expert movers nudge and ease the safe down the steps 

onto the main floor. Within minutes, the six movers wheeled the 

safe down to its new home in the SOS archives office, where it 

continues to be the focal point. 

 
MC and safe in the new office, photo by Linda Wicks 

Expert movers with safe outside SOS 
Motherhouse 

Safe on forklift at SOS Motherhouse 


